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Present at meeting:  Matthew Simpson  Supervisor 
    Robert Olson   Councilperson 
    Frank Hill   Councilperson 
    Kenneth Higgins  Councilperson  
Absent:    Sylvia Smith   Councilperson 
Krista Wood   Town Clerk 
Also:  ZA Jim Steen, Assessor Christine Hayes, Robert French, Tom Johansen, Chuck Kabrehl, Gary Frenz, Skip 
Ostrander, Albert Martin, and Wayne LaMothe. 
 
Supervisor Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
A Motion was made by Councilperson Olson, seconded by Councilperson Higgins, to go into session as the Local 
Board of Health.   The Board moved into session as Local Board of Health at 7:00 PM, and Supervisor Simpson 
opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
 
Public Hearing -  Septic Variance at 7283 State Rt. 8 / Martin / Tax Map #72.6-1-8: 
-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
cottages, nor could it be moved to the north of the property because it would not meet the separation to the 
lake.  Mr. Steen said the proposed system is an aerobic treatment unit and really is the best that can be done on 
this property; there just are no other viable options.   
 
-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
 
-Councilperson Olson agreed the proposal is the best that can be done. 
 
-ZA Steen noted that aerobic treatment systems must be maintained on an annual basis or the system does not 
function properly.  He suggested the Board consider a condition of approval requiring the property owner to 
perform annual maintenance for the life of the system. 
 
There being no further comments the Public Hearing was closed at 7:07PM. 
 
RESOLUTION #72-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 72 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO GRANT VARIANCE FOR AN ALTERNATIVE SEPTIC SYSTEM AT 7283 STATE ROUTE 8  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 



HORICON TOWN BOARD                                                                          April 12, 2018 
REGULAR MEETING                                                                                     7:00 PM  

p. 2  

A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 



HORICON TOWN BOARD                                                                          April 12, 2018 
REGULAR MEETING                                                                                     7:00 PM  

p. 4  

RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
Krista Wood  
(Town Clerk/Tax Collector) 8  1/1/18-12/31/21  No  22.88 
Bob Olson 
(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
Christine Hayes    
(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 
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opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
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-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
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-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
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RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
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A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 
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RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
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(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
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(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 
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Present at meeting:  Matthew Simpson  Supervisor 
    Robert Olson   Councilperson 
    Frank Hill   Councilperson 
    Kenneth Higgins  Councilperson  
Absent:    Sylvia Smith   Councilperson 
Krista Wood   Town Clerk 
Also:  ZA Jim Steen, Assessor Christine Hayes, Robert French, Tom Johansen, Chuck Kabrehl, Gary Frenz, Skip 
Ostrander, Albert Martin, and Wayne LaMothe. 
 
Supervisor Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
A Motion was made by Councilperson Olson, seconded by Councilperson Higgins, to go into session as the Local 
Board of Health.   The Board moved into session as Local Board of Health at 7:00 PM, and Supervisor Simpson 
opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
 
Public Hearing -  Septic Variance at 7283 State Rt. 8 / Martin / Tax Map #72.6-1-8: 
-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
cottages, nor could it be moved to the north of the property because it would not meet the separation to the 
lake.  Mr. Steen said the proposed system is an aerobic treatment unit and really is the best that can be done on 
this property; there just are no other viable options.   
 
-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
 
-Councilperson Olson agreed the proposal is the best that can be done. 
 
-ZA Steen noted that aerobic treatment systems must be maintained on an annual basis or the system does not 
function properly.  He suggested the Board consider a condition of approval requiring the property owner to 
perform annual maintenance for the life of the system. 
 
There being no further comments the Public Hearing was closed at 7:07PM. 
 
RESOLUTION #72-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 72 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO GRANT VARIANCE FOR AN ALTERNATIVE SEPTIC SYSTEM AT 7283 STATE ROUTE 8  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
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A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 
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RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
Krista Wood  
(Town Clerk/Tax Collector) 8  1/1/18-12/31/21  No  22.88 
Bob Olson 
(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
Christine Hayes    
(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 
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Present at meeting:  Matthew Simpson  Supervisor 
    Robert Olson   Councilperson 
    Frank Hill   Councilperson 
    Kenneth Higgins  Councilperson  
Absent:    Sylvia Smith   Councilperson 
Krista Wood   Town Clerk 
Also:  ZA Jim Steen, Assessor Christine Hayes, Robert French, Tom Johansen, Chuck Kabrehl, Gary Frenz, Skip 
Ostrander, Albert Martin, and Wayne LaMothe. 
 
Supervisor Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
A Motion was made by Councilperson Olson, seconded by Councilperson Higgins, to go into session as the Local 
Board of Health.   The Board moved into session as Local Board of Health at 7:00 PM, and Supervisor Simpson 
opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
 
Public Hearing -  Septic Variance at 7283 State Rt. 8 / Martin / Tax Map #72.6-1-8: 
-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
cottages, nor could it be moved to the north of the property because it would not meet the separation to the 
lake.  Mr. Steen said the proposed system is an aerobic treatment unit and really is the best that can be done on 
this property; there just are no other viable options.   
 
-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
 
-Councilperson Olson agreed the proposal is the best that can be done. 
 
-ZA Steen noted that aerobic treatment systems must be maintained on an annual basis or the system does not 
function properly.  He suggested the Board consider a condition of approval requiring the property owner to 
perform annual maintenance for the life of the system. 
 
There being no further comments the Public Hearing was closed at 7:07PM. 
 
RESOLUTION #72-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 72 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO GRANT VARIANCE FOR AN ALTERNATIVE SEPTIC SYSTEM AT 7283 STATE ROUTE 8  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
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A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 
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RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
Krista Wood  
(Town Clerk/Tax Collector) 8  1/1/18-12/31/21  No  22.88 
Bob Olson 
(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
Christine Hayes    
(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 
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Present at meeting:  Matthew Simpson  Supervisor 
    Robert Olson   Councilperson 
    Frank Hill   Councilperson 
    Kenneth Higgins  Councilperson  
Absent:    Sylvia Smith   Councilperson 
Krista Wood   Town Clerk 
Also:  ZA Jim Steen, Assessor Christine Hayes, Robert French, Tom Johansen, Chuck Kabrehl, Gary Frenz, Skip 
Ostrander, Albert Martin, and Wayne LaMothe. 
 
Supervisor Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
A Motion was made by Councilperson Olson, seconded by Councilperson Higgins, to go into session as the Local 
Board of Health.   The Board moved into session as Local Board of Health at 7:00 PM, and Supervisor Simpson 
opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
 
Public Hearing -  Septic Variance at 7283 State Rt. 8 / Martin / Tax Map #72.6-1-8: 
-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
cottages, nor could it be moved to the north of the property because it would not meet the separation to the 
lake.  Mr. Steen said the proposed system is an aerobic treatment unit and really is the best that can be done on 
this property; there just are no other viable options.   
 
-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
 
-Councilperson Olson agreed the proposal is the best that can be done. 
 
-ZA Steen noted that aerobic treatment systems must be maintained on an annual basis or the system does not 
function properly.  He suggested the Board consider a condition of approval requiring the property owner to 
perform annual maintenance for the life of the system. 
 
There being no further comments the Public Hearing was closed at 7:07PM. 
 
RESOLUTION #72-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 72 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO GRANT VARIANCE FOR AN ALTERNATIVE SEPTIC SYSTEM AT 7283 STATE ROUTE 8  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
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A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 
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RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
Krista Wood  
(Town Clerk/Tax Collector) 8  1/1/18-12/31/21  No  22.88 
Bob Olson 
(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
Christine Hayes    
(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 
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Present at meeting:  Matthew Simpson  Supervisor 
    Robert Olson   Councilperson 
    Frank Hill   Councilperson 
    Kenneth Higgins  Councilperson  
Absent:    Sylvia Smith   Councilperson 
Krista Wood   Town Clerk 
Also:  ZA Jim Steen, Assessor Christine Hayes, Robert French, Tom Johansen, Chuck Kabrehl, Gary Frenz, Skip 
Ostrander, Albert Martin, and Wayne LaMothe. 
 
Supervisor Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
A Motion was made by Councilperson Olson, seconded by Councilperson Higgins, to go into session as the Local 
Board of Health.   The Board moved into session as Local Board of Health at 7:00 PM, and Supervisor Simpson 
opened the public hearing for the septic variance request at 7283 State Route 8. 
 
Public Hearing -  Septic Variance at 7283 State Rt. 8 / Martin / Tax Map #72.6-1-8: 
-ZA Jim Steen explained the lot in question is so tiny there really are no options beyond the proposed system.  
He said the house was built in 1945; he is not sure when the existing system was put in but assumes it is the 
same age as the structure.  Mr. Steen said as far as other alternatives are concerned there are none.  He pointed 
out the leech field cannot be put across the road because of the close proximity of the multiple neighboring 
cottages, nor could it be moved to the north of the property because it would not meet the separation to the 
lake.  Mr. Steen said the proposed system is an aerobic treatment unit and really is the best that can be done on 
this property; there just are no other viable options.   
 
-Albert Martin gave the background on the structure, noting that he believes the 500-gallon septic tank and “pit” 
were put in sometime in 1948, so the system is about 70 years old.   
 
-Councilperson Olson agreed the proposal is the best that can be done. 
 
-ZA Steen noted that aerobic treatment systems must be maintained on an annual basis or the system does not 
function properly.  He suggested the Board consider a condition of approval requiring the property owner to 
perform annual maintenance for the life of the system. 
 
There being no further comments the Public Hearing was closed at 7:07PM. 
 
RESOLUTION #72-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 72 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO GRANT VARIANCE FOR AN ALTERNATIVE SEPTIC SYSTEM AT 7283 STATE ROUTE 8  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon, acting as Local Board of Health, based on the receipt of 
a set of stamped plans from Winchip Engineering (project #17-124), and the $100.00 variance fee, does hereby 
grant a variance for an alternative septic system at 7283 State Route 8, Brant Lake (Tax Map #72.6-1-8) because 
the strict application of the minimum setback requirements, or the minimum lot size requirement, would result 
in a specified practical difficulty to the applicant.  Further, the alternative proposed would not be materially 
detrimental to the purpose of this regulation, or to the property or natural resources in the area in or near the 
site of the proposed individual sewage disposal system, or otherwise conflict with the description, purpose, or 
the objectives of any plan or policy of the Town, and that the alternative proposed is the minimum variance 
which would alleviate the specified practical difficulty as found by the Board to affect the applicant.  As a 
condition of approval, the project sponsor is required to perform maintenance on the system, and submit a 
maintenance report to the Town of Horicon Zoning Administrator, on an annual basis for the life of the system. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
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A Motion was made by Councilperson Higgins, seconded by Councilperson Hill, to move back into regular 
session.  The Board moved back into regular session at 7:09 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting… 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of March 15, 2018 were approved by Motion of Councilperson Higgins and 
Councilperson Hill. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Approval of April 2018 Vouchers and Abstracts: 
RESOLUTION #73-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 73 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF APRIL ABSTRACTS 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the payment of the April 12, 
2018 Vouchers and Abstracts as follows: 
  General Vouchers  #4 $  62,158.26   
 Highway Vouchers  #4 $  90,279.40 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Correspondence to the Board… 
-WC Soil & Water RE:  Hydroseeder for Municipal Use 
-Susan Retherford RE:  Request to Amend Resolution #113-2013 
-NYS AOTV  RE:  Information on upcoming Town Finance School 
-Tri-Lakes Bus. Alliance RE:  Report on 2018 Brant Lake Winter Carnival   
  
Resolutions… 
RESOLUTION #74-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 74 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE EXPENDITURES FOR THE FISHING DERBY AND POSTING OF THE MILL POND 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize radio coverage to advertise the 
annual fishing derby at the Mill Pond in Brant Lake at a cost not to exceed $450.00.  The Board further 
authorizes $350.00 be given to the Chestertown Conservation Club to be used for prizes for the fishing derby, 
and BE IT FURTHER 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby authorize the posting of “NO FISHING” signs from the time the Mill 
Pond is stocked until the day of the derby which will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. 
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Olson, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 

 
RESOLUTION #75-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 75 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION SUPPORTING POLICE BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. (PBA OF NYS) 
PROPOSAL TO INCREASE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION FOREST RANGER STAFFING TO A 
STATEWIDE TOTAL OF 175  
WHEREAS, NYS forest rangers have provided care, custody and control of the Forest Preserve and all DEC 
managed lands throughout the state since 1885, protecting the valuable natural resources and the people who 
recreate there; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are unequaled stewards of the land who are police officers, wildland firefighters and 
wilderness first responders that patrol these lands year-round; and 
WHEREAS, the addition of over 1 million acres of DEC managed lands the last several decades without staffing 
increases has caused the ratio of DEC managed lands per ranger to grow from 1 ranger per 28,516 acres in 1970 
to 1 ranger per 53,752 acres today; and 
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WHEREAS, the dramatic increase in recreational use on state lands has led to a corresponding increase in the 
number of search and rescue operations. In both 2015 and 2016 forest rangers participated in over 300 
incidents annually. Those numbers had not been surpassed in the rangers’ previous 130 years of existence; and 
WHEREAS, Adirondack communities rely heavily on tourism associated with state land recreation which, 
gratefully, has been well-promoted by this administration; and 
WHEREAS, forest rangers are essential to providing a safe and positive recreational experience for tourists 
utilizing state land; and 
WHEREAS, the current level of forest ranger staffing, 135 statewide including supervisors, is not adequate to 
fulfill their unique mission given the amount of land they patrol and the number of incidents they respond to; 
and 
WHEREAS, the proposal by the PBA of NYS to increase forest ranger staffing has wide public and bi-partisan 
support from local governments, business groups, environmental groups and outdoor recreation clubs for a 
simple reason: It protects the people from the land and the land from the people; and 
WHEREAS, this proposal represents the best solution to address the increase in public lands and those utilizing 
it. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby support the PBA 
of NYS proposal to increase forest ranger staffing to 175 rangers statewide, which is deemed critically important 
to our community, state land, the environment and the People of the State of New York; and 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the PBA of NYS, 11 North 
Pearl Street, Suite 1200 Albany NY 12207. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #76-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 76 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE CLOSING OF CAPITAL ACCOUNT FOR UPPER DAM  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Bookkeeper to make the 
following transfers to close out the Brant Lake Upper Dam Capital Account (HD200), and transfer the balance to 
the General Fund to pay against the principal balance on the Upper Dam BAN:  
 Credit HD200  Brant Lake Upper Dam $11,392.41 
 Debit HD9901.9 Interfund Transfers $11,392.41 
 Credit A9730.6 BAN   $11,392.41 
 Debit A200  Cash   $11,392.41 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #77-2018 
Councilperson Hill and Councilperson Olson introduced Res. No. 77 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AMEND RES #113-2013 ALLOWING BURIAL IN SOUTH HORICON CEMETERY 
WHERAS, in Resolution #113-2013 the Horicon Town Board agreed to allow the burial of John and Susan 
Retherford’s cremains in the cemetery plot of Susan’s relatives Ruth and Ellis Bolton, and 
WHEREAS, because of the recent dissolution of marriage between Susan and John Retherford, Susan Retherford 
has requested John Retherford not be allowed burial in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot as he is not family, now, 
therefore be it 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby amend Res #113-2013 to allow only for the 
burial of Susan Retherford’s cremains in the Ruth and Ellis Bolton plot in South Horicon Cemetery. 
Ayes: 4 (Hill, Olson, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
RESOLUTION #78-2018 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 78 and moved its adoption: 
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RESOLUTION TO SET STANDARD WORKDAY 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon hereby establishes the following as standard work 
days for elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and 
Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these 
officials to the clerk of this body:        Participates in 
Standard     Term    Employer’s Time    
Name & Title    Work Day Begin/Ends  Keeping System Days/Mo.  
Matthew Simpson 
(Supervisor)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No  15.86 
Darian Granger 
(Highway Supt.)   8  1/1/18-12/31/19  No      38.71 
Krista Wood  
(Town Clerk/Tax Collector) 8  1/1/18-12/31/21  No  22.88 
Bob Olson 
(Town Councilman)  6  1/1/18-12/31/21  No    5.28 
Christine Hayes    
(Assessor)   8  1/1/17-09/30/19  No  21.67  
Ayes: 4 (Higgins, Hill, Olson, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
(Wayne LaMothe, Warren County Planner, gave some background information on the First Wilderness 
Heritage Corridor and explained the purpose of the MOU to the Board prior to the following 
Resolution) 
RESOLUTION #79-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Hill introduced Res. No. 79 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN MOU WITH WARREN COUNTY CONCERNING THE FIRST 
WILDERNESS PLAN IMPLEMENTATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
Memorandum of Understanding with Warren County related to the implementation of the goals established in 
the First Wilderness Heritage Corridor Plan in Warren and Saratoga Counties to promote regional tourism 
development in the Upper Hudson River and the Adirondack Park. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Hill, Higgins, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 
Committee Reports… 
-Robert French, alternate Horicon Rep to the NWEMS Board, updated the Town Board on what is happening 
with the Squad.  He said they are currently working on updating the contracts for the Operations Manager and 
the Assistant Operations Manager, and they are also working on revising the By-Laws.  He noted they are 
working on getting to a point where things are running smoothly. 
 
-Councilperson Frank Hill said he has people coming to look at the tennis court as soon as the weather warms 
up.  He said the tire and fender had to be replaced on the Beautification trailer.  Lastly, Councilperson Hill said 
someone had driven up on the ball field and dug it all up; he recommends putting up a barrier to keep people 
from driving up there.  The Board agreed a seasonal barrier is needed. 
 
Old Business… 
Parking Lot/Sidewalks – Community Center:  Councilperson Hill said they met with the engineer about three 
weeks ago regarding the parking lot and sidewalks at the Community Center but have not yet received any 
information from him.  
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Occupancy Tax– Brant Lake Bike Park:  Supervisor Simpson said Drew Cappabianca has put in for his Occupancy 
Tax funds.  He said he does have a copy of the signed contract between Drew and Steve Ovitt and asked if the 
Board is alright with giving Drew the check.  The Board agreed this is fine. 
 1881 Union Church:  Councilperson Olson said he reviewed the plans for the Church with Mike Hill and John 
Donovan.  He said everything looked good, but they did have a few changes that John Donovan will take to the 
architect.    
 
New Business… 
Invasives Prevention Grant through CFA:  Supervisor Simpson explained the opportunity is available to apply for 
a CFA grant to help offset the cost of preventing invasive species in Schroon Lake.  The Board agreed Supervisor 
Simpson should pursue this opportunity. 
 
Warren County Employment & Training Administration 2018 Youth Employment Program:  Supervisor Simpson 
said the Town did participate in the Program last year, but there were not enough workers available.  He noted 
the County would pay the people, but the Town would need to provide supervision. 
RESOLUTION #80-2018 
Councilperson Olson and Councilperson Higgins introduced Res. No. 80 and moved its adoption: 
RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH WARREN COUNTY EMPLOYMENT AND 
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION  
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Horicon does hereby authorize the Supervisor to sign the 
agreement with Warren County Employment and Training Administration to participate in the 2018 Youth 
Employment Program from July 9th to August 17th. 
Ayes: 4 (Olson, Higgins, Hill, Simpson) Nays: 0   Absent: 1 (Smith) 
 

Privilege of the Floor… 
 
Adjourn…  There being no further business to attend to the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM by MOTION of 
Councilperson Higgins and Councilperson Hill, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted:      ____________________________________ 
       Town Clerk 


